April 18, 2016

Dear Parents:

Timpson ISD Child Nutrition has been qualifying for a federal program called the Community Eligibility
Program (CEP) during the 2014-2015 and 2015-2016 school years. In this program, all students receive
free meals at breakfast and lunch. To qualify for the CEP program the number of students directly
certified by the state for free meals must be at a certain level. Currently the number of students directly
certified by the state does not qualify Timpson ISD for the CEP program for the 2016-2017 school year.

At this time, TISD officials are working on a plan to provide a Universal free breakfast to all students.
Students will also be given an opportunity to participate in a “second chance” breakfast (one free
breakfast per day) or purchase snacks during the “second chance” breakfast.

Due to the fact that we no longer qualify for CEP, lunch applications will need to be completed and
eligibility will be determined according to federal program guidelines. Students will then qualify for free,
reduced price, or full paid lunches as in years past.

The Universal Breakfast Program is new to Timpson ISD and the success of the program will depend
on student participation at meal time as well as purchasing extras. If we do not have sufficient
participation we will not be able to continue it past the 2016-2017 school year. It is our hope that it will
be a success.

The goal of Timpson ISD Child Nutrition is to provide our students with healthy meals and snacks so
they will be able to focus on learning and facing the challenges put before them.

Should you have any question, please contact Ginger Lee, Child Nutrition Program Director at the
number listed below.

Ginger Lee

Child Nutrition Director
936-254-2463
glee@timpsonisd.com

In aceordanve with Federal civil rights law and LS. Department of Agriculwre (USDA ) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies.
offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering UISDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national
origin, sex, religious creed, disability, age, political beliefs, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or
lunded by USDA. Persons with disabilities who require aliemative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape,
American Sign Language, ctc.). should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf., hard of hearing or
have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally. program information may be made
available in languages other than English. To file o program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaim Form,
{AD-3027) found online at.hiip.//www ascr.usda sov/complaim_filing_cust himl, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and
provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed
form or letter to USDA by:

mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture: Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Righis; 1400 Independence Av.. SW Washinglon, D.C.
202509410

fax: (202)690-7441; or email:_program.intoke@usda.cov
This institution is an equal opportunity provider
U.5. Department of Agriculture: Office of the Assistant Secrelary lor Civil Rights



